The Oldenburg Town Council met April 3, 2023 at 7:00PM at the Town Hall. After being called to order by Pres. Dennis Moeller the minutes of the regular March meeting were read. Dave made a motion to accept minutes as read, Greg & Denny seconded.

Scott Rahschulte – Ivy Tech- Boy Scouts - informed the Town that he was working on a junior badge project, that the scouts could walk around Oldenburg and answer question about the history and the landmarks and earn a scout badge. He used the Walk Through Historic Oldenburg brochure to make a questionnaire for the scouts to answer. He made it for the Batesville scout troop but said that other scouts could earn the badge as well. The council gave his approval and said it was a great idea.

Jeff updated the council on the FCCF (Munchel Park Grant). Storage shed is here and needed to be put together, 2 ADA swing safety seat restraints were ordered. The Munchel Park sign will be picked up by Sewah Studios. They are working on getting a design for the gate.

Jeff also reported he had five banner poles fixed for \$100 plus paint. He asked the town if they would be willing to pay for it. Greg made a motion to pay for pole repairs. Dave & Denny seconded. Jeff will get a invoice for the town.

Greg said the rubber speed bumps were in and that Dave and Bill were working on installing them in the park.

Denny & Gary Munchel are meeting with John Palmer with the Franklin County HELP weds.

Projects ideas that were submitted:

Trail amenities (Benches, Recycle, Trees)

Restore Basketball Court & Add Pickle Ball

Pavilion – Amphitheater

Restore Walk Bridge

Restore the Hackman Building

QR Coding available for Historic Sites

Steve with Creek Bottom Brew asked about a key to the utility meeting room. Door has been locked the last couple of time and they would use that door for a second emergency exit. Greg will put in a code lock. Melanie had asked the town to take a look at the utility bills. Cindy had a chart since the town owned the building and the allowance that was used when they started leasing the building. She is asking since the rates have increased since they started but the allowance has stayed the same if the town would increase the town utility allowance. The council will look into further and discuss with the town attorney.

Steve also said the Franklin County Chamber are meeting at the Tap Room April 6, 2023, 4-7PM if any of the council would like to come.

Eric brought up about the parking at Creek Bottom, he had pictures of some of the vehicles.

Steve will restripe the lot. Greg will order no parking, towing at the owner expense.

Denny reported that we received Notice to Proceed for INDOT for the water street project. A Notice to Proceed letter was sent to HWC Engineering, Paul Lincks, PE.

Second reading of Ordinance 5-2023 AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A POLICY FOR ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFERS AND ONLINE BANKING. Greg made a motion to pass, Denny & Dave seconded.

After the claims were read and approved, the meeting was adjourned.

Dennis Moeller, President

Cynthia Laker, Clerk Treasurer